



MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 4:07 PM
2. Roll & Verification of Quorum (5): 7/9

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Campbell	sgaecs2@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice Chair Duke	sga_sci2@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Acosta	sgacreol1@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Hameed	sgaecs7@ucf.edu	P	P
Speaker Holmes	sga_sci4@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Kennaugh	sga_ba3@ucf.edu	P	E
Senator Khazei	sga_sci6@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Lacasse	sga_sci8@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator Sandlin	sgsci13@ucf.edu	P	P

3. Approval of the Minutes: Approved by GC
4. Open Forum:
 - a. None
5. Announcements from the Chair:
 - a. Evening everyone, a couple updates for you all. Our new D&I coordinator is in here. For those that are new here, this caucus is run relatively informally.
6. Announcements from the Vice Chair:
 - a. Howdy everyone! Welcome back to caucus meetings, let's make this a great session. Please reach out to either me or Chair Campbell if you have any suggestions about the caucus, or if you just need to talk. These are extremely turbulent times so please make sure that you're putting yourself first!
7. Announcements from Caucus Members:
 - a. None



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
Disability Caucus
Thursday, 4:00 PM
5/25/2023

8. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members
 - a. Temple- Hey guys! I want to reach out to the caucuses regarding the turbulent times that were mentioned.
 - b. Hurst- Just so you are aware, regarding initiatives please let me know so we can work on them together.
 - c. Cherugail- I just wanted to introduce myself formally, I am the appointed D&I coordinator and I just want to sit in and see how things are run.
9. Old Business:
 - a. none
10. New Business:
 - a. Braille signage
 - i. Sandalin- We have been in talks with Adam Meyer and we have tried to convey that this is an important issue. There have been conversations had but not much has been done. The last email he sent he was interested in meeting to learn more about what we are trying to do. I think we should invite him to one of our next meetings, throwing this in as a suggestion.
 - ii. Camp- Reaching out to the individual building managers would be integral to getting these accommodations. I want to keep you on this initiative because you're doing an outstanding job.
 - iii. Hurst- I want to work with Sandalin on getting things situated.
 - b. Disability Commons
 - i. Camp- Disability commons is a project I have been working on since I came to UCF. Disabled students don't have much representation on campus, a disability commons would be a great way to get more representation and visibility. The space we're been looking at is the Hub in the Union, other places we've applied have failed. The question on whether we get it or not is determined on where Knights Pantry goes. The renovations to knights pantry are not happening, it is mass confusion right now and we don't know if we're getting the Hub at the moment. Sorry we don't have more information right now.
 - ii. Khazei- How would we get involved in this as senators?
 - iii. Camp- Unfortunately there isn't much we can do at the moment. Phase 1 is getting a space, Phase 2 is modifying the space, Phase 3 is furnishing the space, Phase 4 is actually opening. Convincing AS&F to give us funding I will need help with. I talked with DLeg McClellan last semester and a new budget line will need to be added and it will have to go through AS&F.
 - iv.
 - c. SB266



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
Disability Caucus
Thursday, 4:00 PM
5/25/2023

- i. Camp- SB266 directly affects disabled people. It targets colleges specifically, before it was passed it was redone so the language was made more vague and it could now potentially restrict funding given to SAS. SAS is where you go to get accommodations for your classes. SAS is funded by state and federal government
 - ii. Temple- it had previously had very specific language, but now the language is so vague that it can basically be applied to anything
 - iii. Camp- SB266 can have the ability to remove all caucuses, so the question that arises is what it actually affects and how SG can get involved
 - iv. Temp- We'd have to talk to University Council to this, we'd want to converge with the board of Trustees too. Understanding how it impacts UCF is an important start
 - v. Cherugail- It is very vague, we can't use government money but we can use student dollars. We'd have to cut into student funding
 - vi. Temple- Unfortunately we don't have enough in the AS&F budget
 - vii. Camp- The question is what takes precedence, would you Chair Temple have the ability to set up a meeting with the President and VP
11. Member Discussion:
- a. Camp- I've been talking with the President of the Disability Coalition, they brought up a concern to me about the blockades set up during graduation time in Knights Plaza. I would like a new senator to take up this initiative.
 - b. Sandalin- To me taking up an initiative would be to talk to Brodie and get in contact with those in charge of that area of campus that related to your initiative
 - c. Khazei- I'm interested in doing this
 - d. Camp- You're going to be taking point on this, I'll go ahead and give you the information of the President of the Disability Coalition and I'm always here to help.
 - e. Temp- I'm already trying to contact General Council, I'll see if I can contact them tomorrow during their office hours and I'll get back to you.
12. Miscellaneous Business:
- a. None
13. Final Roll Call: 6/9
14. Adjournment: 4:45 PM

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
Disability Caucus
Thursday, 4:00 PM
5/25/2023

MTV - Move to Vote
MTA- Move to Amend
PP - Postpone
PPI - Postpone Indefinitely
GC - General Consent